Wesley United Church

Council Meeting in person at Wesley United Church

April 19, 2023
Minutes

Wesley United Church, located on Treaty 4 land, is an Affirming Ministry of Jesus
Christ, nurturing spiritual exploration and growth. We advocate for justice and social
action. We love and care for ourselves and our neighbours throughout the world.

Present:
Name Position on Council
X Wayne Clarke President
X Stephanie Dove Past President
X Lenore Bewcyk Vice-President
X Al Goudie Secretary
R Jim Chernick Treasurer
R Jim Chernick Admin & Finance Division Coordinator
X Frances Goudie Christian Education Division Coordinator
X Carolyn McBean Pastoral Care Division Coordinator
X Tessa Whyte Ministry & Personnel Division
Coordinator
R Sheila Roske Worship Division Coordinator
X Carolyn Woodall Intentional Interim Minister
X Kent Stewart Transition Team Representative
X Linda Gunningham Regional Council Representative
R Brenda Patton Regional Council Representative
X Dave Towers Sunset United Church Representative

R =Regrets P =Partial




Call to order — President Wayne called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.
Opening reflection — Lenore reflected on Earth Day.
Approval of agenda

Motion 2023-50: That the agenda be approved as circulated. M/S
frances Goudie/Kent Stewart — carried.

Approval of minutes from the Council meeting of March 22, 2023.

Motion 2023-51: That the minutes of the meeting of March 22, 2023 be
adopted. M/S Stephanie Dove/Lenore Bewcyk — carried.

Reports

5.1.  Minister. Report attached. Rev. Carolyn clarified that it is not
necessary for the chair of a meeting to call for abstentions, unless
someone asks to have their abstention noted. Someone who isin
a conflict of interest might want their abstention noted.

5.2 President. No report.

5.3  Vice President. Report attached. Has not received a proposal from
the developer. Stephanie volunteered to be secretary of Council.
Don’t need a VP. Wayne can fill in if President is absent. Budget
includes revenue from a blueberry sale. Al will talk to Pratt’s to
see whether they are able to supply.

54 Treasurer. No report

5.5  Administration and Finance. Minutes attached. Lenore spoke to
matters arising from the minutes.

MOTION 2023-52: That approval he provided for the transfer of $25,000
from church investments with Fiera Capital to the church savings
account at Affinity Credit Union, M/S Lenore Bewcyk/Linda Gunningham
— carried.

Motion 2023- 53: That the financial statements for the month end
March 31, 2023 be approved. M/S Lenore Bewcyk/Linda Gunningham —
carried.

The Administration & Finance minutes state:




“It was agreed council should be advised that A&F recommends Notice
be given to both the play school and UCAS subsequent to the AGM of
June 4,2023 and prior to the end of June 2023.”

Al questioned why we would give 12 months’ notice to UCAS when the
partnership agreement requires 6 months’ notice. The play school
contract requires 12 months’ notice so notice in June is necessary.
Kent commented that our obligation to UCAS is 6 months’ notice. Al
suggested that it is not known at this time whether this building will be
sold or kept so it is premature to give notice to UCAS in June.

5.6  Christian Education. Minutes attached. Fran had a call regarding
renewal of Broadview magazine every family subscription. The
subscription comes from the Christian Education budget. The
renewal date is June 9 for a one year period to end of June 2024.

Motion 2023-54: That the Wesley subscription to Broadview magazine
be renewed on the every family plan for one year expiring the end of
June 2024. M/S Frances Goudie/ Carolyn McBean — carried.

5.7 Ministry and Personnel. No report.

5.8 Pastoral Care. No report.
5.9  Worship. Report attached.

5.10 WUC/UCAS Liaison Committee, Report attached. Kent drafted a
letter to UCAS as per direction of Council. Included is the concern
about the status of Daughters of Africa. Kent will present the
letter in a personal conversation with Christine. Kent reminded
everyone to keep in mind the importance of being welcoming and
communicating.

5.11 Transition Team. Kent reported that the team is In the process of
winding down. They are working on revising “Our Living Faith
Story”. They will be evaluating the whole process of interim
ministry and providing Rev. Carolyn with feedback.

5.12 Sunset United Representative. Report attached. Dave said that
since his report Sunset had Lumsden Beach Camp Sunday which
was well received and really upbeat. The amalgamation
announcement at Sunset did not generate any questions. It was
reasonably well received. Dave was feeling pretty positive about
the first amalgamation team meeting.




10.

11.

12.

Motion 2023- 55: That the reports be received. M/S Al Goudie/Lenore
Bewcyk — carried.

Business Arising. None
New Business

7.1 Discussion of March 26 Fiscal Meeting. Rev. Carolyn reported that
Karen Stoddart and Jacque are working on updating the historic roll so it
is readily available to anyone who asks.

7.2 Date for the Annual Program Meeting

Motion 2023-56: That the Annual Program Meeting be held on Sunday,
June 4, 2023 immediately following worship. M/S Carolyn
McBean/Stephanie Dove — carried.

7.3 Report re Saturday Lunch Program — attached. “Does Wesley
want another turn at this project? With only $1200 in the budget should
we lend our support to Sunset or go it alone?” Council was supportive of
continuing the Saturday Lunch Program jointly with Sunset. Dave felt that
Sunset would participate. The contact person at Sunset is Trina Hodgson.

Motion 2023-57: That Wesley continue to be involved in the Saturday
Lunch Program jointly with Sunset United Church. M/S Kent
Stewart/ Stephanie Dove — carried.

Correspondence

8.1 The Four College Summer Conference Organizing Committee. Rev.
Carolyn received this sponsorship opportunity. It was agreed that Rev.
Carolyn would announce this opportunity to the congregation on Sunday
and solicit donations.

Volunteer for reflection for May meeting — Carolyn McBean
Next meetings of Council: May 23 and June 28, 2023 at 7:00 pm.

Benediction — Rev. Carolyn

Adjournment at 9:10.pm. -7
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Wayne Clarke, President Al Goudie, Secretary



REPORTS
51 Minister

Report of the 1M to Wesley Church Council April 19, 2023

During a typical week there is on Tuesday, a Book study on ZOOM from 10:30 to noon, a
Regional Council gathering of ministers on ZOOM from 1 to 2 PM, and a Prayer Meeting
on ZOOM at 7 PM, some Wednesday evenings there is a meeting, then on Thursday
evenings there is Choir, and Friday mornings there is ZOOM coffee time at 11 AM.
Normally on Saturdays | write my reflection. And most Sundays 1 lead morning worship.
In addition to the regular weekly activities of the church, this month 1 chaired a meeting
of the Regional Meeting Planning Committee, participated in a WUC/UCAS Liaison
meeting, attended the UCC Boundaries training held here at Wesley, was part of the
Annual Fiscal Meeting, arranged a conversation with a “local” developer, co-led Messy
Church, attended Games Night, participated in a Transition Team meeting, co-led
Maundy Thursday worship, prepared and co-led Good Friday prayers, led a Prayer Walk
around Wascana Lake, attended a ZOOM St. Andrew’s Board of Regents meeting,
chaired the first joint meeting with Sunset, followed up with Lumsden Beach Camp on
the plans for May 7" worship, coordinated with St. Andrew’s College for the College
Sunday worship and Lunch ‘n’ Learn which will be this weekend, and attended the
Saskatchewan Prayer Breakfast.

[ had one short home visit, and several phone calls and text conversations with those
undergoing medical treatment.

My spouse visited for Holy Week, and | was able to be at home with my family for one
weekend.

Cordially, Carolyn

Rev. Carolyn Woodall

Intentional Interim Minister

53 Vice President’s Report

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT April 19, 2023
¢ March 25/23 - Helped with the downtown [unch program at the Baptist

Church. We served about 126 guests. They had to turn away 5 as the
food was all gone.

e March 26/23 - Wesley Annual Fiscal Meeting — Budget passed. It included
revenue from Blueberry Sale so someone will need to make that, or a

comparable fundraiser happen.



March 26/23 — First meeting of the Wesley portion of the
implementation team.

March 29/23 — Darwin Roske (Property), Jim Gunningham (Trustees), Rev.
Carolyn Woodall and | met with Edward Archibald and Doug Doulan to
hear their ideas for the development of the property. They are based in
Regina and have a much clearer understanding of the local building
environment than Kindred Works displayed, They have made personal
connections in the city and have ideas how to make a project palatable to
the neighbourhood. In their plan our building would be demolished. They
suggested if we wanted the building kept, we should sell it to another
church as the value to them was the land not the building. They promised
to have a proposal for council’s consideration at no cost to us for the
meeting April 19/23.

March 31/23 - promoted, organized, and attended Games Night. 8
people in attendance. No one from Sunset came so perhaps it is time to
discontinue this event for the time being and re-think it in the fall.

April 12/23 - First joint meeting of the Amalgamation Implementation
Team, It is going to be a dynamic group. A communication about our
discussions was send to membership of both churches to be included in
the email announcements and also to he posted on the bulletin boards.

One of the main goals is to keep everyone informed of our activity. The



details of many specific functions/committees will be delegated to those

with hands on expertise in these areas.

e Nominations ~ Brenda Patten agreed to be a representative to Regional

Council, Moses Kanhai declined to be a Regional Council Representative.

Paula Mills is considering being secretary but has not agreed yet. Leslie

Beck has considered the role being Vice President but has declined as she

has taken on a number of other volunteer jobs so did not feel she can

give it the time needed. Do we really need a vice president in light of our

unfolding future? Were each of the council committees able to bring

names to our meeting on April 13/23 who will be able to work on joint

committees? (ie. M&P, Pastoral Care, Christian Education)

Lenore Bewcyk, Vice President April 13/23

POTENTIAL FUTURE STRUCTURE FOR THE WESLEY PARTNERSHI?P WITH SUNSET

Wesley Current Sunset Current Future Shared Wesley until

Sunset’s current Amalgamation

structure plus the complete

following from
Wesley's
committees

President Chairperson President
Past President Vice chairperson Vice president
Vice President Past chairperson Past president

Secretary Secretary Secretary

Treasurer Treasurer Treasurer

Affirm Chair of the 2 Finance
affirming
congregation
committee
Transition Partnership team Property

4 from both




Sunset & Wesley
1 rep on council

M&P 1 Stewardship
QOutreach Chair of Community 2 Fundraising Events
Service Committee
Pastoral care Congregational Care 2 Communication - to
(house groups) make sure those not
on email are kept up
to date could be a
pastoral care function
UCAS Liaison UCAS rep could this
be combined with the
communication role
will this not be
needed when we no
longer are a building?
Worship Worship & Christian 2(W) +2 CE Trustee rep
Education
Committee
Regional Rep Regional Council 2
Rep

Christian Education

Member at Large

Ministry {ex-officio)

Ministry (ex-officio)

*Admin and Finance

Finance

Admin & Finance is composed of chair, treasurer. Accounting convenor, assistant
treasurer, property convenor, office convenor, steward ship convenor, minister ex-

offico

5.5

Administration and Finance

* MINUTES *

1. CALLTO ORDER:

a.

Carolyn

Thu., April 13, 2023 *** 10:30 AM in person

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: unanimous approval

Attending: Lenore, Karen, Glenn, Darwin , Jim and Reverend

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING ( March 16 2023, 2023)




Approval: Glenn / Lenore
Business Arising:

4. REPORTS
FINANCE & INVESTMENTS: (Chernick, Schmuland)

Glenn reported the church’s $40,000 CEBA loan has been repaid since the
previous Admin & Finance meeting. This repayment has reduced
Wesley's cash position. Glenn feels that 525,000 of funds in investments
at Fiera Capital should be cashed in and placed in the credit union savings
account to allow for the management of cash flow needs going forward.
Glenn advised that while projections are looking good now that he is
concerned revenue projections could change quickly and feels that this
fund transfer will allow for efficient cash flow management.

d.

A computer hard drive previously reported as missing may have
been found. A hard drive has surfaced since the last meeting
however it does not appear to have the information saved on it
that the missing hard drive was supposed to have, It is unclear if
the church had only one or perhaps two hard drives. Glenn agreed
to search past accounting records to determine the number of
hard drives actually purchased and report back.

Reverend Carolyn reported that Lee Stubbe had indicated he
would do some updates to the church website however to date
this has not been done. Darwin cbserved that the website
continues to require several updates. This led to a discussion that
the impending amalgamation may require some rethinking of
staff job descriptions and responsibilities. To this end it was
agreed that it would be appropriate for members of Admin &
Finance to meet with M&P to review job descriptions going
forward. It was also agreed that Glenn and Darwin would meet
with M&P for this purpose and that Jim would issue the invitation
on behalf of Admin & Finance. Itis noted Darwin will be leaving
town on April 23 and be away for much of May.

MOTION REQUIRED
That approval be provided for the transfer of 525,000 from church investments
with Fiera Capital to the church savings account at Affinity Credit Union.

Glenn presented the March 2023 financial statements for review.,

MOTION REQUIRED




That March 2023 financial statements as prepared by Glenn Schmuland be
accepted

b.  VICE PRESIDENT (Bewcyk)

Discussion took place concerning what date would be appropriate to give Notice
to the play school and to UCAS of termination of their lease and partnership
agreement respectively. Lenore advised the AGM for the church will be held
June 4 2023. There is no reason that both terminations could not coincide for
the end of June 2024,

It was agreed council should be advised that A&F recommends Notice be given
to both the play school and UCAS subsequent to the AGM of June 4,2023 and
prior to the end of June 2023.

c. PROPERTY & SERVICE: (Roske)

i. UCAS partnership - Reverend Carolyn noted a meeting with UCAS
has taken place involving the UCAS liaison committee during
which a number of concerns raised by property convenor were
raised.

il. Coming out of this meeting Reverend Carolyn indicated that UCAS
reports the DOARC organization is under the umbrella of UCAS
and may not be a new entity.

iii. Darwin continues to be concerned that church insurance coverage
may not be adequate without clarification of the status of DOARC.
Should a letter of some statement be obtained that UCASis
responsible for DOARC insurance coverage?

iv. At the time of the A&F meeting a letter to UCAS requested by
council to be prepared by Kent Stuart had not yet been prepared.
( 1t has since come in a draft by e-mail of April 13,2023 from Kent
to council )

d. STEWARDSHIP EDUCATION: {Gunningham absent) No report

e. REVENUE/ADMIN CONVENOR: ( Stoddart)

» Karen reports things are going well and that she continues to be
mentored by June. Karen will pursue obtaining electronic access to the
church banking facilities as authorized previously by council. Karen feels
there is a need to find and train someone as a back up for her.



5. OTHER BUSINESS:

6. NEXT MEETING:
a. May 10, 2023 10:30 AM

7. ADJIOURNMENT:

5.6 Christian Education

Christian Education Minutes

February 7, 2023 at 5 pm — Zoom
1. In attendance: Carolyn Woodall, Barb Schmuland, Paula Mills, Kendra Patton,
Maureen Kolot, Kathleen Houston, Fran Goudie
2. Ukraine evening — February 24 at 7 pm. At meeting time, we had not been successful
in finding a speaker but at prayer time that evening, Wilma Wessell told Carolyn about
her friends with connections to Ukraine. She contacted Florence and Otto Driedger and
they agreed to speak so it’s a go! We are blessed.
Food — A friend gave me the name Ken Mazur, who handles food at the Ukranian
Canadian Congress hall. I spoke to him about the possibility of having food for sale, or
order forms for food. They prepare for a sale at Christmas and Easter. He will get back
to me. My friend Sonia is giving me recipes for cookies that are traditional to Ukraine.
Wilma and Dave Wessell have agreed to introduce Florence and Otto.
I put a notice in the announcements and booked the church. Carolyn contacted February
House.
3. Confirmation Retreat — Carolyn had forwarded the announcement in Regional
Rambler. The announcement and YAYAC newsletter (Thanks Kathleen)have been
forwarded to all the families who have children in the age range. The CE Committee
decided that we would pay the registration cost of $50 for each youth and $25 towards
travel to the event in Saskatoon. This information has been sent to the youth.
4. Glenn Schmuland notified me of an account with a balance of $190.21. This money
came from a Change for Change Sunday School project, Youth tips from Mens Club and
a donation from Jacob Jaleta for Food for Hungry. At the next Messy Church, we will
hold a discussion about where the youth feel this money should be donated. Glenn felt
the original intent was to help outside community groups.
5. Messy Church — March 3 — Room 105 is under construction so we plan to set up in
the sanctuary for crafts and worship. Depending on numbers supper will be in the
kitchen lounge. Theme — World Day of Prayer written by women in Taiwan. A
traditional craft suggestion is origami lilies in blue or green. Web site — origamifun.com.
The kids really enjoyed painting last Messy Church. Apples to Apples was an
appropriate board game. RSVP by February 27, Kathleen,
Kendra, Maureen, and Carolyn will help. Fran is busy with supper while Barb is on
holiday.
Messy Church — March 31 - Carolyn will plan a holy week walk.

Christian Education Minutes




April 12, 2023 at 5 pm on Zoom
I. In attendance: Fran Goudie, Barb Hendrickson, Paula Mills, Kendra Patton, Kathleen
Houston
2. Ukraine Evening — There were 35 in attendance. February House provided a
wonderful lunch. The Ukraine community didn’t have enough volunteers to run a food
sale as a fundraiser. Florence and Otto Driedger spoke about their connections to
Ukraine and the work they have done there in Social Work, Restorative Justice and
Family Services, and how the war has affected Ukraine. Donations were directed to the
Florence Centre, a family service centre, in Zaporizhzhya.
3. Confirmation Retreat — nobody asked for financial assistance.
4. $190.21 — If we have youth at the Messy Church planned for April 28, we will ask
where they feel this money should be directed. Otherwise, Fran will contact youth
directly,
5. Messy Church Evaluation
Attendance — different ages than anticipated. Hard to pivot to older children. Dwindling
attendance over time.
Activities — Children of different ages than planned for attended. Adjustments had to be
made each session. Hard to make all ages happy. Kids remember the part they found
boring. If there had been more kids, would have been able to separate into different age
groups. Older children finished crafts quickly. Liked games but that wasn’t enough to
have them return. Many, many thanks to Barb Hendrickson for taking the lead in crafis,
Worship/Music - Carolyn tried to address all the children there and have them
participate. Christa Eidsness, Kendra and Kathleen were wonderful with music.
Meals — House groups were very cooperative and the food was excellent. Thanks to all.
Other — CE Committee needed the motivation of families attending. Messy Church takes
a lot of help and planning,.
6. Messy Church — April 28 — The announcement went in the announcements and up on
the bulletin board. Date for replies is Friday, April 21. Required number is 5 children
and parents. We will order pizza for supper and April House will set up for supper,
beverages, and dessert. Carolyn suggested Jim Tenford be invited on April 28.
Suggestions for crafts included kites and a scavenger hunt. Kathleen offered to lead a
discussion with older children. Activities section will be planned by Barb H and
Kathleen.
Discussed May outing for youth — In view of low attendance, we will not plan an
excursion,
7. Future Sunday School — Barb H and Barb S will work on a Sunday School program
for April 23 and coordinate with Carolyn. Future Sunday School will be considered.
8. Discussion Group studied Searching for Sunday by Rachel Held Evans, and then

Good Courage: Daily Reflections on Hope during Lent,

5.7 Ministry and Personnel

5.8 Pastoral Care

59 Worship



Worship Committee report for Council meeting Wednesday, April 19, 2023

The Worship Committee has not met since February but is hoping to hold a meeting
sometime early in the month of May. The date is yet to be determined, We will try and
have Sunset’s minister attend that meeting at Carolyn’s suggestion.

Just a reminder of plans for upcoming services:

April 23 - St Andrew’s College service with lunch and learn to follow. Richard Manly —
Tannis will be speaking at the service and leading the lunch and learn. An invitation to
both Eastside and Sunset has been extended by Carolyn.

May 7 — Camp Sunday — Kylie Orr from LBC has been invited. Will connect with Kiera
to plan the service.

May 28 — Worship Committee will lead the service — resources will be available to
follow the theme for the Regional Council meetings going on that weekend

Tri church begins at Wesley on June 18 and ends on July 9 which will be Carolyn’s last
service with us. The next 4 Sundays will be at Sunset, then 4 Sundays at Lakeview
ending on September 3.

Submitted by Sheila Roske

510 WUC/UCAS Liaison Committee

UCAS/WUC Liaison Committee
Report to Council
April 19, 2023

Christine, John, Kent Carolyn, James, Wilma, Elaine

The Committee met of March 20, 2023

1. Christine reported that UCAS has amended its name to UCAS &
African Descent Professional Associates. In discussion, we are
advised the corporate amendment is the same as the original
Uganda Canadian Association of Saskatchewan (UCAS)
Incorporation and represents an updated incorporation and not a
new entity. We are advised that it will not affect the terms
outlined in the Partnership Agreement. It may require an
Addendum to the Partnership Agreement reflecting this change.

2. Kent reviewed the current situation in relation to the future of
Wesley. At the congregational meeting of March 5, a resolution
was passed in support of moving forward with plans to develop a
MOU with Sunset United outlining the path forward to shared
services/amalgamation. It is anticipated that in September, WUC



will be worshiping at Sunset. There are no decisions concerning
the future of the building.

3. Christine reported the ongoing renovations to library/office and
Room 105 are almost complete. New furniture has been
purchased, some has yet to arrive. A special thank you was
extended to Darwin Roske for all his assistance in overseeing the
work.

4. There was discussion about issues brought forward to Council by
the Property Convenor of Administration and Finance concerning
the status of Daughters of Africa and particularly their use of the
building. In accordance with Article 7 of the Partnership
Agreement Re: Conflict with Respect to Use of the Building, the
Chair will forward a written description of the issues so UCAS has
the opportunity to provide a written response.

5. There was discussion that focused on the UCAS partners sense
that they do not feel welcome at Wesley. Despite ongoing efforts
to support and embrace the intent of the Partnership, there
appears to be an ongoing environment of negativity/criticism,
which causes discomfort, and distress. Staff feel uncomfortable
when working at Wesley fearing negative encounters with staff
or volunteers; “we walk on eggshells, we avoid interactions with
the office, we feel we can do nothing right.” This is an ongoing
concern.

Respectfully submitted,
Kent Stewart, Chair

5.11 Transition Team

5.12 Sunset United Representative

Report from Dave Towers

I was away Easter Sunday but we had 2 services - one requiring Rev. Jim to get up early
for a sunrise service.

We had our first meeting of the Transition Team, I was pleased with the progress for a 1st
meeting. by now you will have recap delivered at your Sunday worship service.

Our Service on Sunday Apr 16th will be Camp Sunday where the focus will be on
Lumsden Beach Camp.
Dave Towers

\



73  Saturday Lunch Program

12 volunteers from Wesley and 5 from the Core Committee prepared over 200 bag
lunches at First Baptist Church on Saturday March 25/23, 126 people received lunches
and 5 were turned away. $756.38 was spent on groceries. Most groceries are
purchased at the Real Canadian Wholesale Club with the exception of meat, Italian Star
Deli have given them a deal on meat and this has taken a lot of guess work out of the
meat sandwiches. A sincere thanks to all who helped with the shopping, sandwich
making, packing, greeting, clean tables and handing out bag lunches . Does Wesley
want another turn at this project? With only-$1200 in the budget should we lend our
support to Sunset or go it alone?

Respectfully submitted

Lee Beck
8. Correspondence
8.1

Four College Conference
Sponsorship Opportunity

Dear Friends,

‘The Four College Summer Conference team consisting of Emmanuel and St. Chad
College, Lutheran Theological Seminaty, St. Andrews College, and St. Thomas More
College is excited to host the 2nd annual summer conference from June 20 - 22, 2023,
in Saskatoon. Our theme is “decolonizing our churches: re-weaving our lives”, This
year, we will be exploring the theme of decolonization with a particular focus on the
role and responsibility of our various churches in working toward truth, reconciliation,
right relationship, justice, and healing. We have chosen dates around National
Indigenous Peoples Day (June 21) as a way to step out of our ecclesial comfort zones
into the vibrant learning-spaces of local community celebrations. And as we tend to
the work of decolonizing the church, we may just find ourselves gifted with the re-
weaving of our own lives as well... We invite you to join us through a gift of financial
support.

As it takes an enormous amount of effort and financial support to make this
conference a reality, would you consider supporting the conference through your
sponsorship? ALL sponsors will be acknowledged in our conference booklet that every
attendee will receive. “Contributing Sponsor” will have the opportunity fo sef up a
display table at our venue(s).



We would appreciate having all sponsorship support sent in by June 1, 2023, to
Emmanuel & St. Chad College, 1121 College Drive, Saskatoon, SK, S7TN 0W3. We
will accept cheques or e-transfer.

Cheques can be made out to “Emmanuel St. Chad College” with “Four Colieges
Conference” marked in the subject line.

E-transfers may be made on the Emmanuel St. Chad College website,
https://emmanuelstchad.ca under Donate. Please choose “Four Colleges Conference”
as your designation.

Any amount is appreciated and will be gladly accepted; however, we are offering
sponsorship levels for your consideration. Please see the chart on the next page for
sponsorship levels.

Sponsorship Levels:

We thank you for considering supporting us in this endeavor as we reach out to our
communities through this conference.

Blessings,
The Four Colleges Summer Conference Organizing Committee



